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ZAMBIA’S STATEMENT DURING THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF SUDAN, 1st FEBRUARY 2022.

Madam President,

Zambia welcomes the delegation of Sudan to the Third UPR cycle and thank them for the comprehensive national report and update.
We are happy to note that Sudan is in the process of ratifying the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court as well as the Protocol to the African Charter on Human and People’s Rights on the Rights of Women in Africa (Maputo Protocol) ()2003). 
In the spirit of constructive dialogue and cooperation, Zambia wishes to recommend to Sudan the following:

1.  Ratify the international human rights conventions that Sudan had not yet ratified, including the Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination against Women and the Convention against Torture and its Optional Protocol.
2.  Create an independent National Human Rights Commission and designate sufficient resources for it to operate and to obtain accreditation under the Paris Principle.
3.  Investigate and prosecute violations of international human rights and humanitarian laws committed by armed and security forces.
We wish to conclude by wishing Sudan a successful review.

I thank you, Mr. President.
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